
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 7, 2020 

 

Dear Prevea360 Health Plan Provider: 
 
Thank you for providing high-quality services to our members during the rapidly-evolving novel 
coronavirus (COVID-19) public health emergency. We will release a notification every Thursday 
to keep you informed of new and updated interim COVID-19 health plan policies to support our 
members and you during this time. We will communicate urgent information quickly outside of 
these weekly notifications, should the need arise. 

 
This notification contains information regarding: 

• Waiver of video requirement and expanded services for telehealth 

• Prevea Clinic and Hospital Sisters Health Systems antibody testing update 
 
Waiver of Video Requirement and Expanded Services for Telehealth 

To accommodate Medicare beneficiaries who don’t have access to or are hesitant to use the 
interactive audio-video technology required for telehealth services, the Centers for Medicare & 
Medicaid (CMS) is waiving the video requirement for certain telehealth services. Prevea360 
Health Plan is adopting this waiver for all products during the public health emergency to allow 
members to receive these services via telephone (audio-only). The services that can be 
rendered via telephone have been added to CMS’s List of Medicare Telehealth Services. 
 
In continued alignment with CMS guidance, bill these services with the Place of Service (POS) 
equal to what would have been billed if not for the public health emergency. Modifier 95 should 
be appended to indicate that the service rendered was actually performed via telehealth. 
Traditional telehealth services performed using an originating-site facility and distant-site 
practitioner should continue to be billed with POS 02. 
 

Prevea Clinic and Hospital Sisters Health Systems Antibody Testing 

On April 16, 2020, Prevea360 Health Plan announced the temporary expansion of in-network 

coverage to include COVID-19 antibody testing with no member out-of-pocket costs. Prevea 

Clinic and Hospital Sisters Health Systems have opted to follow this interim coverage. 

 

Refer to the COVID-19 Communication: 4/16/20 or the COVID-19 Codes dropdown on the 

COVID-19 provider information web page for more health plan antibody testing information. 

 

Additional Health Plan Information 

For additional health plan information and previous provider communications, refer our COVID-
19 provider information web page located from the Provider Resources page. Providers are 
encouraged to check our website regularly for new and updated information.

https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Medicare-General-Information/Telehealth/Telehealth-Codes
https://www.prevea360.com/Document-Library/PDF/Providers/P360-COVID-19-Wkly-Comm-041620.aspx
https://www.prevea360.com/For-Providers/What-you-need-to-know-about-coronavirus.aspx
https://www.prevea360.com/For-Providers/What-you-need-to-know-about-coronavirus.aspx
https://www.prevea360.com/For-Providers/What-you-need-to-know-about-coronavirus.aspx
https://www.prevea360.com/For-Providers.aspx


 

 

Please contact your assigned Provider Network Consultant with any questions. 
 
Thank you again for your continued care of our members. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Loretta A. Lorenzen 
Vice President- Network Management & Contracting 


